2009 Kingfield Neighborhood Association Accomplishments

Annual Report to the Community 4/19/10
· Continued the work to prevent graffiti in Kingfield while creating a unique neighborhood identity through the Alley Mural Project and the Thinking Out of the Box, Utility Box Wrapping Project, both funded by a Minneapolis Clean City Grant.
· Received a Minneapolis Climate Change Micro Grant in the spring of 2009 that allowed us to organize and prepare for our first Kingfield Community Garden at 38th and Pleasant, which had its groundbreaking this past Saturday!
· Fundraised for the Minneapolis Police Department and raised $800 for a Cop Bike!
· Again held a successful and fun community art show which featured over 70 local artists and raised money for additional public art pieces and activities in Kingfield. 
· Assisted local property owners, faced with vacant storefronts, with identifying and meeting with potential businesses.
· Began the work and provided support for the establishment of the Kingfield Dogpark at Martin Luther King Park.

· Worked with CEE to connect with Kingfield neighbors and fund home energy assessments for over 250 households.

· Organized block leaders to work together to share solutions to community issues and to build community on the block level in Kingfield.

· Advocated for the repaving of Nicollet Avenue to be replaced in the City budget for 2012, raising the visibility of the condition of the street with Nicollet Pothole Icecream.
· Established an HOUCAR Hub through a Minneapolis Climate Change Grant at 38th and Nicollet to expand transportation options for zero-car, or single-car families.

· Organized the first ever multi-neighborhood Celebrate 38! festival to honor the 100th year settlement of the City along 38th Street. 

· Created a new Youth and Schools Committee to advocate on behalf of the youth of Kingfield and address challenges such as the transition to Kingfield’s new community schools.
· Maintained our website at www.kingfield.org, weekly e-mail notice, and quarterly newsletter to share information with neighbors on Kingfield events and projects. 
· Continued to provide Kingfield Community Initiated Grants to block clubs for various programs including alley lighting and garage security, and outreach to adjacent blocks,
· ...and much, much more!

In the current year KFNA will continue to:

1. Perform outreach and community organizing to utilize the talents of the people in Kingfield to sustain KFNA, your neighborhood non-profit organization, and to make sure all projects are rooted in the community.   
2. Acknowledge our role in the larger community and work to build relationships between neighbors, neighborhood businesses and organizations, and surrounding neighborhoods in an effort to share the resources and talents of Kingfield for the betterment and stabilization of our community and City.
